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Memo 

To:  Bethpage Residents 
From:  Edward Hannon, Project Director 
Date:  Friday, January 14, 2022; 4:30 p.m. 
Subject: RW-21 Piping installation (January 18 and 19) 

Central Avenue/South Sheridan Avenue intersection closed 
Central Avenue westbound and turning lanes closed 
Treatment system construction progress continues 
Monday’s anticipated weather will impact work 
Routine groundwater sampling next week Jan 19 

 

Northrop Grumman is providing this progress report to you on the installation of piping and the 
construction of the building to support the RW-21 groundwater treatment system. 

There will be no work conducted on Monday, January 17 due to anticipated weather and we will not 
issue a daily progress report. 

Our schedule through January 19 is as follows: 

Tuesday, January 18 and Wednesday, January 19: We will continue backfilling and temporary 
pavement restoration on Central Avenue. We thank everyone for their safe driving. Work will be 
completed by 4:30 p.m. Our estimated completion date for the work on Central Avenue is January 21 
(this estimated end date includes the removal of all traffic controls currently in place). All work is 
weather dependent. 

ORANGE LINE IS CURRENT WORK ZONE; Black line is completed work 
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Treatment System 
Construction Progress: We 
are making very good 
progress on the construction 
of the RW-21 treatment 
system building. The exterior 
steel structure is nearly 
installed as are eight carbon 
filtration tanks. (Aerial image 
taken Jan 10). 

Updates to Bethpage 
School District Walkers/Bus 
Routes: No additional 
updates. 

Pavement saw cut restoration on Emma Street, N. Herman and Sheridan: We will have another 
update in the coming weeks. 

Work vehicles moving in and out of our staging 
areas: You may also observe equipment vehicles 
entering and exiting our staging area off the Hickey 
Blvd/Sunset Court intersection. 

Vehicle movement during work hours: Drivers 
who use Central Avenue regularly are advised to use 
alternate routes to avoid traffic delays while this work 
is in progress. (Image left taken Jan 5). 

Apollo Circle and Sunny Lane traffic control 
advisory: Residents living at Apollo Circle and 
Sunny Lane Senior Citizen complexes should expect 
to see similar traffic control signs at the intersection 
of Hickey Blvd. and Central Blvd. that were present 
during the piping installation along Hickey 
Blvd./Grumman Road East in the spring of 2020. 

Well vault power activation pending with PSEG: We await PSEG’s schedule update to activate our 
well vault electrical service so we may validate that the equipment in the three well vaults is functional. 

Routine groundwater sampling next week: We will conduct monthly groundwater sampling on 
Wednesday, January 19, 2022 in one location in Bethpage. The well hatch is located in the street in 
front of 150 North Herman Avenue on the northbound lane of North Herman Avenue near William 
Street. Residents nearby to the sampling location will receive our standard work notice on Tuesday. 

If you would like to join our opt-in email list, please contact Dianne Baumert-Moyik via mobile at (516) 
754-2645 or via email at Dianne.baumert-moyik@ngc.com. 

For all of our project updates, visit www.northropgrumman.com/bethpage. We appreciate everyone’s 
continued support and have a nice weekend. 

Thank you. 
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